
  

 

Jessica A. Cano 
Senior Counsel 
American Electric Power Service 
Corporation 
1 Riverside Plaza 
Columbus, Ohio 43215 
(614) 716-2921 
jacano@aep.com  

 
November 6, 2019  

 
 
Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E.  
Washington, DC 20426 
 
Re:  Transource West Virginia, LLC 
 Docket No. ER15-2114 

 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 

American Electric Power Service Corporation (“AEPSC”), on behalf of its affiliate 
Transource West Virginia (“TWV”), hereby re-submits TWV’s 2018 annual true-up filing to 
address a formulaic error discovered in TWV’s transmission formula that was initially  submitted 
on July 1, 2019 (“July 1 Filing”) pursuant to Attachment H-26 of the PJM Interconnection, L.L.C. 
(“PJM”) Open Access Transmission Tariff (“OATT”).  The 2018 true-up amount will be included 
in customer rates during 2020 as a component of the 2020 projection, and therefore  TWV’s 2020 
projected transmission revenue requirement submitted on September 30, 2019 (“September 30 
Filing”) also needs to be corrected. 

During October, 2019 AEPSC determined that the zero value on line 8 of Attachment H-
26 from the July 1 filing was incorrect.  That value should have been the ($224,278) 2016 True-
Up adjustment which had been included in the 2018 projection.  This resulted in an over-statement 
of the net revenue requirement on line 9 of Attachment H-26 and the 2018 true-up amount which 
was calculated on worksheet 6 – True-Up Interest in the July 1 Filing.  This incorrect 2018 true-
up amount was then used in the September 30th 2020 projection Filing. 

 To resolve this issue, AEPSC is submitting two revised formula rate templates: the 
corrected 2018 Annual True-Up Revenue Requirement and the corrected 2020 Projected 
Transmission Revenue Requirement.  The net impact of correcting the September 30 Filing is a 
decrease to the projected revenue requirement for 2020 of $247,455.  This change represents the 
$224,278 correction plus interest.   

 The revised files attached hereto have been submitted to PJM for posting (and publication, 
pursuant to AEP’s protocols) on the PJM website at:  

http://pjm.com/markets-and-operations/billing-settlements-andcredit/formula-rates.aspx 
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A copy of this notice of such posting will be provided to PJM, and the parties in this docket. 

 
Thank you for your attention to this informational filing.  Please contact the undersigned if 

you have any questions concerning this filing. 
 

       Sincerely, 
 
       s/ Jessica A. Cano 

         
Jessica A. Cano 
Senior Counsel 
American Electric Power 
     Service Corporation 
 
Counsel for Transource   
     West Virginia, LLC 


